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Dear Sally 
 
Advice on Modification 14 SWDF increase, Delivery Variation & Site Access, Boral Cement, 
Berrima.  
 
Thank you for your referral dated 11/4/2022 requesting comment on the abovementioned major 
project modification. 
 
The proponent’s documentation has assessed the Project and determined it would not involve the 
removal of native vegetation and therefore not trigger the need for any offset requirements. As 
such, the proponent has requested a Biodiversity Development Assessment Report (BDAR) 
waiver, pursuant to s.7.9 of the Biodiversity Conservation Act 2016.  
 
The Biodiversity Conservation Division has responsibility for preparing BDAR waivers. There is no 
statutory timeframe for determining these, however we will aim to respond within 28 days. 
 
If you have any questions about this advice, please do not hesitate to contact Vanessa Allen, Senior 
Conservation Planning Officer, via Vanessa.Allen@environment.nsw.gov.au or 4224 4186. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

Chris Page   26 April 2022 

Senior Team Leader (Planning Illawarra) 
Biodiversity & Conservation Division 
 
 

 

 


